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NEWSLETTER  

JANUARY 2025 

 

The New Year celebrations at GDC, Tiruvuru took place on January 1, 2025 and it was a memorable occasion for both the 

staff & students. On this special day, the principal addressed the gathering and spoke about the significance of New Year 

resolutions encouraging everyone to reflect on the past year and set new goals for personal and academic growth in the year 
ahead. To make the celebration even more enjoyable, the college canteen was opened, providing students and staff with a 

sense of unity and positivity along with the students participated in the celebrations & shared enjoyment.  



The principal Dr. M. SuseelaRao, organized a comprehensive beautification of college project for the campus in preparation 

for the NAAC peer team visit, aimed at creating a welcoming and aesthetically pleasing environment. This included land 
scaping with gardens, flower drawings. On the tree trunks, and green house for environmental sustainability to engage the 

students in practical learning about plants and horticulture. Sign boards were installed near all departments for clear 

identification, accessibility and for easy navigation. A cycle stand renovation cricket grand preparation and sports track 
arrangements emphasized the college’s commitment to recreation & ecofriendly transport. Key renovations were made to the 

physics and chemistry labs. Flower pots were the guidance of Smt. R. Deepa, lecturer in English, the students of chemistry 

and computer science prepared marigold bouquets to welcome the NAAC Peer team. Members, showcasing creativity & team 

work. A pencil art by V.Vijyalakshmi a, student of II MCS, to show gratitude and recognition for the principal’s leadership 
and vision in improving the campus. All these various beautification efforts not only served as a gesture of hospitality for the 

NAAC team but also contributed to enhancing the overall learning environment of the institution reflecting the college’s 

commitment to quality education and holistic development. 

   
 



The NAAC peer team of 3 members visited GDC, Tiruvuru, on January, 8th & 9th 2025 – up on arrival, the team was warmly 

received by the college principal Dr. M. SuseelaRao, along with the staff & students. The team was presented with PPT by 
both the principal & the IQAC Co-ordinator Sri. D. Raghuram Prasad; during the visit the NAAC team visited various depts 

and provided feedback on areas that could be enhanced. After lunch on the first day, the team engaged in a meeting with 

alumni & parents to gather their perspectives. In the evening, the college organized cultural programs including a kolatam 
performance & folkdance by a group of girls. Additionally, Narendra of III BSC performed a Hindi song on the drums with a 

keypad, while Dr. R. Praveen Dathu, lecturer in Zoology & Dr. N. Chandra Babu lecturer in Botany showcased mouth organ 

& flute performances. On the second day, the team visited the administrative office and interacted with the non- teaching staff. 

After completing the verification of all the records, the team attended the Exit meeting. During the exit meeting, the chairman 
Prof. subung Busumatary discussed various aspects on the Campus & Commended the efforts of the principal and staff. After 

the chairman’s speech, the principal felicitated the chairman, & members of the peer team. The exit meeting Concluded with a 

vote of thanks given by Smt.R. Deepa, lecturer in English.   
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

     
     
A Quiz program was conducted on January 22, 2025 by the dept of Political Science, to celebrate Republic Day. The Quiz 
was organized and led by B. Ravindra Babu, lecturer in Political Science. The competition consisted of three rounds, with 

each round containing five Questions. After the Quiz the winners were awarded general knowledge books & pens as prizes, 

provided by the Dept of Political sciences. The principal, staff & students acknowledged the great efforts of the winners & the 
overall success of the Quiz competition. 

    
 



On January 8th and 9th, 2025, a Peer Team from the National Assessment and Accreditation Council (NAAC) visited 

Government Degree College (GDC) Tiruvuru, located in NTR District, as part of the accreditation process. During their visit, 
the NAAC team conducted a thorough evaluation of various academic, administrative, and infrastructural aspects of the 

institution. After the assessment, on January 16th, 2025, the Principal Dr. M. Suseela Rao of GDC Tiruvuru officially 

announced the college’s NAAC grade, which was awarded B Grade with CGPA of 2.22. This grade reflects the overall quality 
and performance of the college, as assessed by the NAAC Peer Team. Notably, the CGPA of 2.22 represents an increase in 

the college's performance compared to the previous assessment, showcasing significant improvements in several areas. The 

announcement of the NAAC grade was met with enthusiasm and appreciation from both the college staff and students. They 

expressed their gratitude for the efforts put in by the Principal, who played a key role in preparing the college for the NAAC 
evaluation process, as well as by the NAAC team for their detailed and constructive assessment. The recognition of the grade 

is seen as a milestone, acknowledging the college's efforts in maintaining academic and administrative standards, and the 

upward progress is a testament to the continuous development of the institution.  

 
 

Smt. R. Deepa lecturer in English GDC TIRUVURU NTR DISTRICT made a significant contribution to the field of digital 

humanities by presenting a paper at an international conference held on January 29, 2025. The event was organized by the 

Department of Humanities at SDMS College, Vijayawada. This presentation highlights Smt. Deepa’s strong dedication to 
advancing her research in the emerging field of digital humanities. Her participation in this prestigious conference not only 

demonstrates her academic rigor but also reflects her commitment to growing and developing her professional career. By 

engaging in such high-level academic platforms, she showcases her determination to contribute meaningfully to the scholarly 
community and enhance her expertise in this interdisciplinary domain. 



   
 

The death anniversary of Mahatma Gandhi was observed on January 30th in Room 19. On this solemn occasion, all students 

and staff came together to pay their respects. As a mark of reverence and remembrance, everyone in the room observed a two-
minute silence. This moment of silence was a collective act of honoring the life and legacy of the Father of the Nation, 

Mahatma Gandhi, who was assassinated on this day in 1948. The gathering reflected on his contributions to the nation’s 

independence and his philosophy of non-violence. 

   
 

 



On January 29th, 2025, the Department of Zoology organized an insightful guest lecture for the students and faculty. Dr. T. 

Sambasivarao, a distinguished Lecturer in Zoology from Government Degree College (GDC), Mylavaram, was invited as the 
guest speaker. He delivered an in-depth talk on the fascinating topic of the canal system in Porifera. Dr. Sambasivarao's 

lecture provided valuable insights into the structure and function of the canal system in sponges, which plays a crucial role in 

their feeding, respiration, and excretion. His expertise and detailed explanations helped the audience understand the 
complexities of this biological system, contributing to a deeper appreciation of the diverse and unique characteristics of 

Porifera.Total 10 students of zoology major stream attended and interacted in the event. The event was informative and 

engaging, leaving the attendees with a greater understanding of zoological concepts. 

 
 

76th Republic Day celebrations on 26th January 2025 at Government Degree College (GDC) in Tiruvuru, NTR District, was 

held in a grand and patriotic manner. The event witnessed enthusiastic participation from both the faculty and the students, 
who took part in various activities that reflected the spirit of the day. The program commenced with the hoisting of the 

national flag, followed by a series of performances and speeches that highlighted the significance of the day.  

The Principal of the college Dr.M.Suseelarao addressed the gathering with an inspiring speech. In their address, the Principal 

emphasized the importance of Republic Day in the history of India, reflecting on the values enshrined in the Constitution. The 
speech provided valuable insights on the nation's journey toward democracy and justice urging the students to contribute 

positively to society and uphold the ideals of the Constitution. The vice principal sri.Syed Abubakar spoke on the importance 

of the day and encouraged the students to actively engage in nation-building by focusing on education, integrity, and social 
responsibility. The event was marked by a sense of unity and pride, as everyone came together to celebrate the democratic 

ideals that shape India. 

  
 



The Department of Political Science celebrated National Voters' Day on 25th January 2025, with a series of activities aimed at 

raising awareness about the importance of voting and democratic participation. The event commenced with the principal 
addressing the gathering, offering valuable insights into the significance of National Voters' Day. In his speech, the principal 

Dr.M.Suseelarao emphasized the crucial role that voting plays in shaping the future of the nation and how each individual’s 

vote contribute to a stronger democracy. Following the principal's address, Vice Principal Sri Syed Abubakar delivered a 
speech stressing the need for every eligible citizen to exercise their right to vote. He highlighted how voting is not only a 

constitutional right but also a moral responsibility, urging students to be proactive in participating in elections, both at the 

local and national levels. The IQAC Coordinator sri.D.Raghuramprasad presented a series of educational videos that 

illustrated the importance of National Voters' Day. These videos were designed to encourage students to understand 
government policies and the impact of their votes, fostering a sense of responsibility towards the country and its democratic 

processes. The event concluded with a pledge, where both the staff and students committed themselves to being informed and 

responsible citizens, emphasizing the significance of voting in the democratic process. Through this event, the department 
aimed to inspire students to be active participants in shaping the future of the country. 

   


